
 
 

 

 
TERM 1                         APRIL 5 2017                    Number 5 

  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a great start to a New Year!                                                                

 

We have had an amazingly busy term. We began by welcoming new 

students and our new kindergarten children and families to SJV’s. We had 

our Parent Information Night and Catholic Schools’ Week. Coming 

together as a community of faith, through beautiful prayer experiences in 

the classrooms, open classrooms, and joining together for our Welcome 

Assembly, led by Year 6 and Kindergarten, and our family morning tea 

picnic. We have joined with our Parish community, enriching our faith by 

participating in the Parish Mission, weekly masses, and Ash Wednesday to 

begin our Lenten journey. 

  
This community spirit continued to shine when our Primary students 

participated with great sportsmanship in the key Sporting events of the 

Primary Swimming Carnival and Primary Cross Country. During these 

events the students displayed courage, determination and the ability to 

have a great time. We are extremely grateful to Mrs Hancock for her work 

in planning and running these successful sporting events. 
 

In addition, Year 2 visited Elizabeth Farm, Year 5 had their excursion to 

Penrith Lakes, our Student Council attended the GRIP Student Leaders' 

Conference, and 86 of our Primary students represented SJV’s at the 

Captivate Rehearsal at Delany College Granville. Some of our Year 6 

students represented our SJV’s community with pride at the Sub Branch 
meeting at Blacktown RSL presenting their hard work and research; 

“Answering the Call from Blacktown and Beyond”. All of our students and 

staff displayed their best smiles in our School photos. And now we finish a 

great term by celebrating the very significant time of Holy Week, with each 

class participating in a very special prayer experience in the library.  
 

WOW! What a term! As you can see it has been an extremely exciting, fun-

filled and rewarding Term One. The children have all settled in well into 

their new classes. They have worked very hard during the term, and they 

have been very proud to share their learning. We would like to 

congratulate them for their great work ethic, many successes, enthusiastic 

participation and determination to do their best! 
 

These achievements are not possible without the support of our dedicated 

hard working staff who go above and beyond to ensure the students 

experience new and motivating learning experiences that cater for their 

needs. We are extremely grateful to all of our staff and thank them for 

their continued efforts to ensure our students are provided with rich, 

quality learning experiences that stimulate critical thinking skills, and 

develop their knowledge and understandings within all areas of the 

curriculum, within positive and caring learning environments. 
 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you, our parents, for your  
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on-going support that you have given to both, your child/children, and to our SJV’s community. We believe that 

open lines of communication between parents, students, and staff are key to promoting an effective learning 

environment. As we continue to work together we will be able to build stronger relationships with you 

and your child that allow us, in partnership, to give our very all to teach, inspire, motivate, and 

encourage your child/children to achieve in all aspects of learning. Thank you for your commitment to 

your child's education. Together we can make a difference and achieve wonderful things!   
 

We also wish to express our sincere thanks to our Parents and Friends Association for their continued generosity of 

time and resources. They have worked extremely hard this term to provide our students with many extra treats from 

Fruit Frenzy Friday to ice blocks on our Cross Country day, and of course the Easter raffle, that will be drawn 

today. Our P & F have been a strong support not only with fundraising, but also in welcoming new families, as 

they did at the P&F Tea and Tissues for our Kindergarten parents.  This term we welcomed new members to our  

P & F committee, and to our meetings. It has been very promising to see extra parents coming to our meetings and 

offering their ideas and giving up their time to assist. Anyone is welcome to attend our P & F meetings, the more 

the merrier! 

 

As Term 1 draws to a close we would like to end by wishing all families a peaceful and relaxing break. We hope 

you are all able to enjoy some special time with your children over the next two weeks, especially as we enter into 

the powerful and greatest time of our Church year, Holy Week. During this time we remember the true meaning of 

Easter and make that journey with Christ from death to New Life. We move from our Lenten practises of prayers, 

fasting, and almsgiving toward a joyous celebration, in the Risen Christ. 
 

Holy Week commemorates Jesus’ triumphant entry into Jerusalem; his gift of the Eucharist; and his suffering, 

death, and Resurrection. It is a time of final preparations and great anticipation. Palm Sunday is our doorway into 

the holiest week of the Church year. While the three solemn liturgies of Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and Holy 

Saturday (Easter Vigil) - the Triduum, allow us to be truly present and grow in faith and closer to God through the 

sacrifices of His Son Jesus. 
 

I hope you were able to join us this week for our special Holy Week prayer experience. It is a wonderful way to 

end the term, highlighting God’s unconditional love for us made visible through the death and resurrection of his 

only Sons, Jesus. May we together follow trustfully with Jesus Christ on the way to the Cross, so that we may 

experience personally and profoundly the joy and happiness of Easter, and share fully with Him in the joy of His 

resurrection. 
 

During this next week let us continue to unite through prayer, wherever we may be, to reflect on and act on these 

events of Holy Week. May we also keep in our prayers and thoughts those that have been impacted by the 

devastation of Cyclone Debbie, and for those who continue to be affected by the destructive heavy rain and floods.  
 

While on the cross in the midst of suffering and agony Jesus calls out to his Father: 
 

 

Father, forgive them for they do not know what they are doing. 

Luke 23:34 
 

Jesus’ forgiveness has no limits:  

In knowing that Jesus suffered, died and rose from the dead for us; 

How can we respond in our own thoughts and actions to this gospel message? 
 

May we be immersed in the mercy of Christ 

so we may forgive as Christ has forgiven. 
 

 

May your Holy Week be blessed with the abiding presence of God's great gift of Love in Jesus, so that your 

Easter may resound with Alleluias!  

 

Wishing you a safe and happy holiday, 
 

Michelle Smith 

Assistant Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Project Compassion 

 

Caritas Australia’s annual Lenten fundraising and awareness-raising appeal is an extraordinary, ongoing 

demonstration of the faith, love and generosity of the Catholic community and caring supporters throughout 

Australia to help end poverty, promote justice and uphold dignity. 

This year this has been successfully promoted through the initiative and care of our Year 6 student council 

members.                                                                                                                                                                     

The Student Council would like to thank all students from Kindergarten to Year 6 for their kind donations. As a 

school we have raised a total of $273.05 to date. This was a great achievement for our school and we are all so 

happy and very proud. Thank you once again for donating a coin towards project compassion. Your efforts will go 

toward helping the world's poorest communities.            Victoria-Rose Bayada 6M 
 

 

Year 5 – Penrith Lakes Excursion 
 

On Thursday 30th March, Year 5 students, Mrs Rose, Mrs Hastings, Mrs Smith and Mr Rose went to Penrith Lakes 
to study how people effect the environment. 
 

First we went on a tour around the establishment. We saw many forms of nature and some people rowing on the 
lake. We also saw some new houses and the education officer told us that these houses had water tanks under 
them to stop floods when it rained heavily. They also had many other features to protect the environment. 
 

Afterwards, we participated in a water testing activity, where we tested the water from the Regatta Lake. 
Another activity we did was looking at different kinds of water bugs under a microscope.  
Even though it was a rainy, wet day we still had so much FUN!   Cyanne Dela Cruz – 5H 
 

              
 

 



 

  

School Uniform 
Parents are reminded that students will be required to wear their winter uniform in Term Two. However, due to the 

unseasonal weather we are asking parents to use their discretion in deciding which uniform is best suited, summer 

or winter, during the first 5 weeks of Term Two. It will be compulsory for all children to be wearing their full 

winter uniform from Monday 29th May, Week 6 of Term 2. 

Please ensure that your child wears a jacket to school as it becomes colder so that they are comfortable and don’t 

get sick. Also, please make sure that all items of clothing are clearly labelled with your child’s name and 

class. Often, there are many items that are lost but do not have a child’s name on them. This makes it difficult to 

find and hand clothing back to the owner.  
 

ANZAC Day Activities 
On ANZAC Day we commemorate the sacrifices that men and women have made over the years, and especially 

remembering the first ANZACS that fought at Gallipoli and in various campaigns throughout World War 1. Their 

sacrifices have helped shape our Australian nation. It is a part of our heritage and is a tradition that helps form our 

Australian identity.  
 

As a result of the research presented by our Year Six students to those in attendance at the Sub Branch meeting at 

Blacktown RSL, on Saturday 11th March, we have been invited to participate in the Blacktown RSL ANZAC Day 

Dawn Service. The Service will take place at Blacktown RSL on Tuesday 25th April. If you would like to attend 

with your child as part of our SJV’s school community please meet Mrs Smith at the top of Second Ave, 

Blacktown at 5am.  
 

The students will begin by participating in the march, and during the service two student representatives 
will lay a wreath on behalf of St John Vianney’s. In addition, they will witness the candles they presented 
with their researched soldiers being lit. A true testament of what community is all about!  
We encourage you to attend this special day of remembrance. If you would like your child to participate 
in this dawn service please ensure that they wear their full summer uniform and are aware of the 
reverence required during all aspects of the ceremony. It is a real tribute to the hard work of Mrs 
Kersivien, Mrs Rose, Mrs Hastings and all the Year Six students.  
 

Mrs Kersivien has also prepared an ‘ANZAC Awareness Afternoon’ for all our students to engage in together 

across the grades. They will be presented with various aspects of the ANZAC story and participate in a range of 

activities so that that they are able to gain some insight into ANZAC Day and what it means to all of us as 

Australians. A special thank you to Mrs Kersivien for her many hours of preparation and dedication to this 

significant day in our Australian culture. 
 

These experiences will then be drawn upon in our ANZAC Day Assembly, along with the research presented by 

the current Year 6 students; “Answering the Call from Blacktown and Beyond”. Please join 
with us at our school ANZAC Day Assembly on Friday at 9:30am in the MPR as we gather as a 

school community to commemorate the sacrifices that men and women have made over the years, and especially 

remembering those soldiers whose names appear on the memorial at the front of the Blacktown RSL.  
 

Please take some time on ANZAC Day itself to reflect with your children on those who served our country and how 

lucky we are to be living in a place that offers peace and safety. 
 

NAPLAN 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual national assessment for all 

students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. All students in these year levels are expected to participate in tests in reading, 

writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy.  

  

NAPLAN is the measure through which the government, education authorities, schools, teachers and parents can 

determine whether or not our students are meeting important educational outcomes in literacy and numeracy. The 

tests provide parents and schools with an understanding of how individual students are performing at the time of 

the tests. They also provide schools, states and territories with information about how education programs are 

working and what areas need to be improved. NAPLAN tests are just ONE aspect of a school’s assessment and 

reporting process; they do not replace the extensive ongoing assessments made by teachers about each student’s 

performance. 

 

This year the NAPLAN test will take place in Week 3 of Term Two, on Tuesday 9th May, Wednesday 10th May 

and Thursday 11th May.  

 



 

  

Road Safety 
Please be aware of how you drive your car around the school. The safety of our children is essential at all times. 

Parking in front of the school is not possible for every parent, so please park your car in an appropriate place and 

take a walk to either drop off or pick up your child. When your child is dismissed, take the time to walk safely 

back to your car with them.  

Please note: Under no circumstances are parents to park their cars in the staff car park or use the area as a 

drop off or pick up zone. This is a dangerous practice as it is a congested area with many blind spots and a 

serious accident could occur. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

TERM 2 - PUPIL FREE DAYS 
During Term 2 there will be two pupil free days. These days are in place to support the on-going 
professional learning of our staff. There will be no school for the children on these days. 
 

The first staff development day will on Monday 24th April. The focus of this day is Numeracy. Staff will 
be working together to refine the teaching and learning strategies that they use with the students to extend 
their mathematical thinking and problem solving skills in Multiplication and Division. This means there 
will be no school on this day and students will return to school in Term 2 on Wednesday 26th April, 
after the Anzac Day public holiday. 
 

The second staff development day will in week 5 of Term 2, on Monday 22nd May. This day will be a Spiritual 

Formation day for the staff, with a focus on scripture. This day will be conducted off-site, so there will be no 

staff member on school grounds on this day. 
 

School Maintenance 
During the holidays SJV’s will be undergoing some maintenance to address Work, Health and Safety issues that 

currently exist. You would have noticed the temporary fencing around the pond area. Work will begin to fix the 

pond fencing, to level the ground in the area and repair the uneven area of the handball courts.  Also, down pipes, 

some drainage and all the trip hazards around the school grounds will be repaired. We look forward to a new look 

after the holiday break! 
 

TERM 1 CALENDAR 
 

Thursday April 6 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6 

Friday April 7 Student of the Term Assembly 9.30am ~ MPR 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL  

Sunday April 9 PALM SUNDAY 

Thursday April 13 HOLY THURSDAY 

Friday April 14 GOOD FRIDAY 

Sunday April 16 EASTER SUNDAY 

Monday April 24 STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY ~ NUMERACY~ 

 NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

Tuesday April 25 5.00AM DAWN SERVICE ~ BLACKTOWN RSL 

ANZAC DAY ~ Public holiday 

Wednesday April 26 SCHOOL RESUMES FOR ALL STUDENTS  

Thursday April 27 9.15am Parish Mass ~ Yrs. 3-6 

Friday April 28 9.30am ANZAC Assembly MPR 

 

NAPLAN DATES 

YEARS 3 & 5 

Tuesday 9th May, Wednesday 10th May and Thursday 11th May 

 

MORNING SUPERVISION 
The school day at St John Vianney’s begins at 8:55am and finishes at 3pm. Supervision 
begins at 8:30am (NOT EARLIER!) We expect ALL STUDENTS to be PUNCTUAL. There 
has been a noticeable increase in the number of students who are arriving well before 
supervision begins. Some children are being dropped off as early as 7:30am! Parents will 
need to make alternative arrangements to have their children dropped at school later if 
they are unable to do so themselves. Thank you for your cooperation and support. 
Mrs Cox 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ENROLMENTS 2018 

Enrolment Forms for Kindergarten 2018 

are available from the office. 



 

  

LIBRARY NEWS           

                                                   2017 Premier’s Reading Challenge 
                            

The following students have completed the 2017 NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge. 

  

Congratulations to: Edward Paul and Gabriel Paul.                  

 
Well done!!             

   

   

Mrs. Cheryl Kersivien                                                                                                                          

Teacher/Librarian       


 

ANAPHYLAXIS 

A LIFE THREATENING ALLERGY 

Throughout our school we have several children with life threatening allergies to various forms of food. This is a 

serious issue the school must address and we have implemented various management strategies to cater for these 

children. 

In order for our school to continue to be allergy aware we ask that you consider not including nuts, eggs, 

yoghurt or foods cooked in peanut oil as part of your child’s recess or lunch. 

 

           Annual Cross Country       
 

Our annual Cross Country was held on Friday, 24th March. Congratulations to all the students for their 
enthusiastic efforts. Thank you to the staff members who assisted in the cross country running so 
smoothly. Also, thank you to both Year 6 classes for observing the runners around the course. 
 
A special thanks to the Year 6 Sports Captains for doing a wonderful job in setting up the course, 
directing and encouraging the runners. 
 
Congratulations to the athletes who have qualified for the Diocesan Cross Country which will be 
held on Tuesday, 2nd May at Eastern Creek. 
 
Matthew Buttigieg (3A), Hayden Tarr (3A), Khodi Azzopardi (30), Gabriel Paul (3A),                  
Ruby Black (30), Bella Flores (4D), Adelle Hogan (30), Jamie Lavender (5R),                                        
Max Konstantinoff (4D), Noah Coupe (5H), Liam Robertson (4M), Charlize El Boustani (5R), 
Naomi Girgis (5H), Jacob Bolton (6M), Dominic Mercado (5R), Jared Cruz (5R),                                                 
Amayah Burns (6R) and Giselle Quigg (6M). 
 
We wish them every success in their event. 
 
Margaret Hancock 
Sports Coordinator 
 



 

 

 

 

  
MERIT CERTIFICATES 

           Congratulations to the following Students: 

 

 
KF Jacinta Aquino    KT Bella Ramia                                 

 Scyanna Du Ross    Hrishi Koduri 

 Oliver Villaret     Kyle Sarol 

 Brooke Shaw     Simon Pastoral 

 Setaleki Manu     Isis Daraoay 

 Nathan Abreu     Teejay Pineda 

 

IB Tiago Belista    1D Amelia Shafig  

 Bethany Turner    Gabriel Talione     

 Stella-Rose DeLuca    Oliver Franjic 

 Javier Pelias     Alyanna Maningat 

 Mariel Ibrahim    Elianah Balmeo 

 Avryl Bergado     Nathan Angelo 

 

2C Caitlin Umadhay   2S Tayana Hamilton  

 Claire Mallett     Jordan Laidlaw 

 Olivia Harrison    Nathan Shafig 

 John Carlo Simon    Brandon Duff 

 Maria Kanesh     Alyssa Forster 

 Claire Mallett     Adrienne Mahusay 

 Kobe Sococ 

 

3A Nicolas Perez    3O Naomi Menardo   

 Meriel Cruz     Hayley Gunnion 

 Dominic Pino-Undzillo    Mico Aducayen 

 Hayden Tarr     Rylarni DuRoss 

 Caitlin Ortega     Joshua Zorzut 

 Sofia Carino     Ruby Black 

     

4D Enrique Rindfleish   4M Adyn Manansala    

 Charlize Mahusay    Jose Abrigo 

 Mounir Abou-Yaghi    Sandra Gorgees 

 Marcus Amurao    Izabel Jerez 

 Deanne Jeremiah    Ian Ceniza 

 Mariana Kayafis    Angelina Shafig 

        

   

5HJ Jenzel Rindfelish   5R Mariya D’Cruz   

 Amelia Esposito    Gabriel Olegario 

 Julien Bernard     Lincoln Nunez 

 Jairo Arispe     Jackson Malouf 

 Alexander Ayre    Grace Boktor 

       Ethan Castro 

 

6M Adrian Padernilla   6R Keith Sarol   

 Liesl Rull     Abec Angok 

 Tiana Flores     Vincent Crisostomo 

 Giselle Quigg     Sylvia Kapanipua 

 Bianca Baay     Kiara Tigui 

 Sahana Kumar     Mena Gorgees 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  
Email Addresses ~ Newsletter 

All newsletters are now done electronically, if you do not have access to the internet, a printed copy is available 

from the school office. 

Parents who have changed their email address or parents new to the school need to update their email addresses. 

This can be completed via the school website by clicking on Subscribe to our Newsletter on the homepage and 

filling in the details.  Ticking the box Receive Announcements will ensure you receive any message sent via email. 

 
 
 

CHILD PROTECTION 
Building Child Safe Communities New procedures reminders for volunteers 

 

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/volunteerscpmodule/index.asp 
 

If you are considering volunteering for school excursions, sports carnivals etc. it is important to complete 
the requirement as set out below. 
 

It is a system requirement that child protection training be completed by all volunteers commencing work 
in our school and a briefing every second year for existing volunteers. 
 

An online training module for use by volunteers. 
 

1. Open the module by clicking the Start link below. 
2. Read through the presentation. 
3. Complete and submit quiz questions. This will take approximately 45 minutes. 
4. After successful completion of the module, fill out the form by typing your name, email address, 

contact number, contact address and the school you intend to volunteer at. 
5. A notification of your successful completion of the module will be sent via e-mail to the school 

and also to your email address. 
 

Click on Start the module. 
 

Volunteers 
 

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers 
 

Thank you for your interest in volunteering. The opportunities provided to students are greatly enhanced by the 

contribution of volunteers. 
 

ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST COMPLETE STEP 1 AND STEP 2 

 

Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' Form  

You will need to complete a Volunteers Form for each location that you volunteer. A notification of your 

successful completion of the form will be sent via e-mail to the volunteering location and also to your email 

address. 

 
 

  VOLUNTEER FORM  PRIVACY STATEMENT 

 

Step 2: Complete the online training module 

It is a system requirement that the online training module be completed by all volunteers commencing at any of 

our locations and the training needs to be completed every second year. 

 Open the module by clicking the Start link below. 

 Read through the presentation. 

 Complete and submit quiz questions (this will take approximately 10 minutes). 

 

 TRAINING MODULE     PRIVACY STATEMENT 

 

  

  

http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/volunteerscpmodule/index.asp
http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

DATE TIME EVENT 

Wednesday 5th  April  Easter Raffle Draw 

Friday 7th April Lunchtime Ice block/ zooper dooper stall 

Monday 8th May 9:00am  Wrapping Mothers’ Day gifts 

Friday 12th May After recess Mothers’ Day Stall 

Friday 19th May 9:15am P&F Meeting 

Friday 26th May 9:15am Fruit & Veg Sense Workshop 
 

Ice block stall  

The ice block stall was a great success and helped the primary students to cool down after their cross country race. 

Thank you to all the students who supported this fundraising stall. The P&F will hold one last ice block and zooper 

dooper stall on Friday 7th April the last day of school. Please bring money on the day. Ice blocks cost $1 and zooper 

doopers cost 50c. 

 

Easter Raffle 

The P&F would like to thank all the families for their contributions of Easter eggs for our Easter raffle. From these 

donations we were able to make a fantastic 157 prizes. Thank you to the wonderful mums Charlene, Melissa, Cheryl, 

Fran, Sri, Rhodora, Teneile, and Tina who helped to make the prizes for the raffle. We appreciate your time and 

support. Good luck to everyone who has purchased tickets for the raffle which will be drawn on Wed 5th April. 

 

Mothers’ Day Stall 
The Mothers’ Day stall will be held on the 12th May after recess. A wonderful selection of high quality gifts has been 

sourced and will be on sale for the price of $7.  There is a great variety of gifts to suit all mums and grandmothers. 

Cards will also be on sale for $1. Notes will be sent home with children closer to the date. Volunteers to assist with 

selling the gifts on the day would be greatly appreciated. So put this date in your diary if you are able to help. Any help 

would be wonderful, if you can only give half an hour of your time that would be greatly appreciated.  

 

Mothers’  Day Stall Wrapping – MONDAY 8TH MAY.  

The P&F would greatly appreciate any volunteers who are available to help on Monday 8th May.   There are over 400 

Mothers’ Day gifts which need to be put in gift bags to be sold at our stall. This is a big task and we would appreciate 

the help greatly. Could all volunteers meet in the blue room straight after the morning assembly. Any amount of time 

you can spare would be wonderful. 

 

Fruit & Veg Sense Workshop 

On Friday 26th May at 9:15am a 90 minute fruit and vegetable sense workshop will be held at school for parents. It is 

run by the Cancer Council and is part of the Eat It To Beat It Program. This workshop will cover topics such as food 

budgeting, menu planning, making healthy recipes and strategies to cope with fussy eaters. If you are interested in 

attending this workshop keep the date free and watch out for more information next term regarding how to book your 

place in the workshop. 

 

P&F Meeting 
The next P&F meeting will be held on Friday 19th May at 9:15am in the staffroom. We hope everyone will come 

along and share their thoughts and ideas. Come and have a coffee and some morning tea and toddlers are most welcome 

to attend. 

 

Staying In Touch   

You can stay in touch with news and events, contribute your ideas and helpful contacts through our “SJV Parents & 

Friends” page on Facebook.   

 
Narelle Sinclair 

P & F Secretary 

sjv.pandf@gmail.com 

 

CLOTHING POOL ~ Open every second Monday 

The clothing pool will be open on Monday 1ST May 2.30-3.00pm. We are in desperate need of any uniform items, 

summer or winter, in good condition. Please leave items at the school office. Thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sjv.pandf@gmail.com


 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE   
        BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL  

       PICK-UP & DROP-OFF  
          DAILY SERVICE 

 

Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is  

a privately owned centre offering a variety of services  

including Long Day, Before & After School Care  

and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.  

Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered. 
Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round. 

 

Our Before School Care operates from 7.00am – 8.45am.  

 

Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm. 

For further enquiries, or to make the switch 

please contact Jackie De Abreu on (02) 9622 8214  

or visit our website www.kindercare.com.au 

 

 

 
 

 

 
St John Vianney’s Parish School 

17 Cameron Street, Doonside 2767  Telephone: 9831 1817 Fax: 9831 6430 

Emai: stjohnvianneysdoonside@parra.catholic.edu.au     Web: www.stjohnvianneys.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

http://www.kindercare.com.au/

